School of Law Faculty Meeting November 22, 1982 Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Browde, Dabney, Desiderio, J. Ellis, W. Ellis, Fink, Flickinger,

Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Hermann, Johnson, Kovnat, Minzner,

Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Ragsdale, Romero, Scales, Schwartz, Simson, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton, Winograd; Student Class Representatives Baber, Colon,

Martinez.

Dean Desiderio called the meeting to order; minutes of the meeting of November 8 were approved.

Copies of examinations must be delivered to Janet Cox at least five days before the examination date.

Student evaluations should be obtained for each course. They are to be returned to Lou, who will hold them until after course grades have been submitted.

Christmas luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday, December 22.

A UNM team (Gordon, Hardwick, Ramczyk) placed first in the regional moot court competition and will go on to compete in the national competition in New York.

Professor Hart encouraged faculty to submit recommendations to him for the 1983-84 Hatch chair.

Dean Desiderio encouraged faculty to submit recommendations to Professor Muir for visiting or permanent faculty additions.

Dean Desiderio recommended that Connie Garcia be allowed to return in the spring semester, on the condition that she continue to receive counseling. She would be treated as a first-year, second semester student, taking Constitutional Law, Civil Procedure I, Torts, and an elective. Regular grades would be earned. The recommendation was approved unanimously.

Professor Goldberg moved to include Advocacy as a possible elective for full course credit. The motion failed.

Professor Utton moved that Barbara Laughlin be given until the end of the spring 1983 semester to complete an individual research project. The motion was approved unanimously.

Professor Teitelbaum moved that Ann Marie be given until January 31 to complete an independent research project. The motion was approved unanimously.

Peter A. Winograd

Associate Dean